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Conservation Commission Meeting

Sharon Community Center

   January 5, 2017 - DRAFT
Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Alan Westman, Keevin Geller and Jon Wasserman were the members present. Stephen Cremer arrived late to the meeting (7:55pm). Meredith Avery was not present. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present. A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.

Meeting started at 7:45pm

7:45PM: Old/New Business Updates

· Hammershop Pond: Meister informed the Commission members that if they have a chance to drive by Hammerhshop Pond, that the boards are in and the water is back up. The contractor will finish up next spring with putting down loam and seeding. A Commission member inquired about the final costs for the project.  Meister responded that he believed the costs were over $200,000 but not sure of the final costs.  The project was originally budgeted for $400,000 and Commission members were curious as to what the actual cost of the project was.  Meister will follow up and check on.  The new wall along Hammershop Pond is higher than the previous wall and seems to be longer.  There is also a protective grate located in the front which will help to stop debris from going through.

· Spring Valley: A draft letter to the Board of Selectman (BOS) is included in Commissioners packets for review.  The purpose of this letter is should the Town go ahead and have discussions with the possibility of purchasing  the Spring Valley land, through right of first refusal, that this letter would serve as the Commissions support for the BOS to engage in those conversations with the owner/developer and that the Commission also supports the BOS and Town in purchasing the Spring Valley land. Arguimbau read aloud the draft letter.  (On file in office). Commission members will vote on once Cremer arrives.

Move to sign letter as written and send to BOS with Commission support.

Geller, Cremer 5-0-0 (Motion Passed)

· Open Space Recreation Plan: Arguimbau has begun working on and to incorporate the work of updating the Town Master Plan along with the Open Space Recreation Plan. To date there have been two meetings. The group has agreed to also work on the Open Space Recreation Plan. It will be up to the Commission to put together specific parts of plan which relate to open space and recreation.  The larger Master Plan group will be sharing information for the Commission to use.  The Master plan is on a two year time frame.  The Open Space Recreation part of the plan might be able to be completed quicker, but this will depend upon when information becomes available. The last master plan was good for 10 years, and also received a three year extension.  Community Outreach is very important.  The Commission will work with the larger group on the various issues which need to be addressed regarding open space including traffic and recreational needs. This portion will be similar to the last plan prepared. The Master Plan group plans on using social media including facebook, what’s up sharon, etc…  Arguimbau is not on facebook, but perhaps another person is and will assist with that part of the planning.  Additional support from Commission members will include work to be done on those sections of the Open Space Recreation Plan which need to be revised.  Meister printed out the last Open Space Recreation Plan for Arguimbau.  She mentioned the Community Outreach section in which a survey had been done.  This could be looked at and used as a base. Arguimbau mentioned that at a February meeting this plan should be looked at and discussion of what the Commission needs to work on should be reviewed as to what the Commission should be worked on.  And moving forward, this item should be included on the agenda as an on-going discussion item. The next Master Plan meeting is scheduled for the end of January.  The Master Plan group will be reviewing various town plans from Stoughton, Easton and Foxboro. It is hoped that folks will participate in the process and give feedback. 

8:00PM: Gavins Pond, Alice Cheyer
Cheyer was again in front of the Commission to discuss what she has been working on with respect to Gavins Pond.  Cheyer thanked the Commission for their assistance in helping to protect the Gavins Pond Land.

Cheyer informed Commission members that the Gavins Pond Land was acquired by the Town in a land swap with Skanco Devlepors back in 1986, and that the land acquired was for aquifer protection. Gavins Pond is composed of dense forest, meadows, ponds and streams. The land lies within the groundwater protection district and overlays the Billings Brook aquifer and town well #7.  Aquifers in Sharon are the only source of water supply and drinking water for the Town and for this reason, they are important to protect. Cheyer believes that athletic fields are not the best use of the land for the protection of aquifers.  Additionally, fertilizers and pesticides are not good for aquifers and irrigation draws the water down, especially during the summer months. The Gavins Pond Land has been designated by NHSP for priority habitat for rare species.  Open space area is used for passive recreation.  At Town Meetings in 2003, 2006 and 2016, development of additional soccer fields was voted down. This land is considered sensitive and there is ample reason for the Conservation Commission to act positively to protect this land and its water resources.  Cheyer provided Commission members with an updated map of the Gavins Pond Land, which identifies Parcel F1, Parcel C and Parcel F. The approximately 6.3 acres of land comprising the soccer fields has also been outlined.  The two parcels of land being discussed total approximately 63 acres of land, and when the 6.3 acres of soccer fields is removed (exempted) approximately 56 acres remains to be protected. Cheyer would like Parcel F and Parcel F1 protected. The Town Warrant opens on January 4th and will remain open until January 24th. Cheyer plans on filing a petition with the BOS to protect this land. Cheyer has also notified approximately 78 residents of Sharon Woods about her plans to file a petition to the BOS protecting this area.  She has asked residents to forward her their emails so they can be kept up to date on what is going on.

Cheyer reviewed what her petition asks for:  to transfer the Gavins Pond Land to the Conservation Commission and for the Commission to have custody management and control of the F parcels for conservation purposes, protection of watershed resources, and use of the land for passive recreation only, under M.G.L. 40, Article 97, and which will authorize the BOS to record all necessary documents in order to effect transfer of the land.  The purpose for this petition, is for the land to be legally considered conservation land, the BOS needs to be asked to prepare a new deed indicating that the land is for conservation use only.  Previous legal court cases have said that Conservation Commission (CONCOM) land is not really CONCOM land unless it is stated in the deed.  

Cheyer would like to finally put to bed legally that the Gavins Pond Land should remain as is, as aquifer protection and priority habitat land. The Town has voted three times in the past fifteen years not to expand the soccer fields and Cheyer is filing this petition to ask for a legal document stating that the land is Conservation Land.

Cheyer should file petition prior to closing of the warrant, then present to BOS asking for their support in protecting and preserving the land in its natural state.  Also, at present, the Commission does not have a full board.  Cheyer should return in February (hopefully by then there will be a full board), and a vote of support for the Cheyer’s petition can be taken at that time. 

OTHER BUSINESS:

· Voucher passed around for signatures: legal bill and legal advertisement; Meister mileage

· In Commissioners packet was a sign-on opportunity from MACC with respect to gas-lines.  Commissions are signing onto instead of drafting their own letters.  This will be put on the agenda for the 19th.

· Flyer for creating healthy resilient communities presentation in Norton

· Eagle Scout Project.  Arguimbau received a phone call about possibly doing a project (boardwalk) on King Philip trail beginning at the Lakeview Street entrance.  Or possibly cleaning up 17th century horse troth along Lakeview street.  Arguimbau asked that the young man come in and speak with Commission members and to reach out to Meister.  (Meister indicated that he probably will have the 17th century horse troth cleaned up, with only brush clearing remaining).

ELECTIONS:  Arguimbau spoke with Avery; she is willing to stay on as Vice Chair.

Arguimbau asked if anyone was interested in stepping up to Chair. If no one was interested she would be willing to stay on as Chair (her term is up in 2017).

Motion: move that existing slate of officers and representatives stays in place for the next year. Wasserman, Cremer 5-0-0 (Motion Passed)

January 19th Meeting Agenda:  

· Subdivision Sharon Country Club.

· Have not heard from Four Sisters Compassionate Care

· Meister received a phone call from ZBA Chair regarding Brickstone plans for Rattlesnake Hill.  Meister will attend the ZBA meeting and report back to Commission.

Motion to adjourn:

Cremer, Geller 5-0-0 (Motion Passed)

1 | Page
3 | Page

